
Project Update: July 2020 
 

1. Following the planning of our project, a training in tree nursery management was 
organised from February to June 2020. During the training, activities carried out 
included choice of nursery site, site delimitation and fence installation, seed 
collection, seeds pretreatment and germination, sowing seeds in pots and 
aligning pots on a board, seedlings watering and seedlings planting. 

 
Below are some pictures taken during the training. 
 

                             
Collection of Caesalpinia bonduc fruits  
 

 
Left: Seeds extraction from fruits. Right: Substrates pretreatment. 



 
Determination of nursery boards  
 

Pots filling with substrates  
 



Sowing seeds in pots 
 

 
Left: Germination. Right: Watering. 
 



Seedlings of C. bonduc 
 

2. In the frame of the National Tree Day (1st June 2020) celebration, about 100 plants 
of C. bonduc have been planted in the localities of Allada in collaboration with 
the NGO SOS Biodiversity. Some pictures of the event are below. 



 
Participants 
 

 
The responsible of SOS Biodiversity explaining why C. bonduc should be conserved  



 

 
Participants taking seedlings for planting 
 

 
Planting activities 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



3. Our activities during the tree day celebration have been published in the 
newspaper “Le Rural”, the Benin's first weekly newspaper of agricultural and rural 
information.  

 
 



4. A total of 278 occurrences were recorded during the field work and have been 
submitted to GBIF (Global Biodiversity Information Facility: www.gbif.org) for 
updating and making available data on C. bonduc. 

 
5. A first manuscript entitled Modelling the current and future distribution of the 

critically threatened multipurpose Caesalpinia bonduc (L.) Roxb for its 
conservation in Southern Benin is under review in Tropical Conservation Science.  

 
6. A second manuscript is in advanced preparation step.  

 
7. For the next step of the project, a training workshop will be organised in following 

days. 

http://www.gbif.org/

